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(Hinesburg) Late blight has hit us. We tore out our tomatoes and are going to try to save the 

potatoes. Generally a wet year; I am sure it is dry everywhere else...must just be the spot we 

are in. Recent sun has been nice. Melons just starting to ripen; some corn is coming in but 

spotty pollination and small ears. Doing our 



We've had less success vs. the onion disease complex of purple blotch, downy mildew, and 

botrytis which has afflicted our onions for the past 3 years running.  Five-day spray intervals of 

Serenade bacteria may have prolonged our tops this year, but cultivar selection seems to be 



(Westminster West) Greenhouse raspberries are starting to come in, 



(Wolcott) Cucurbit, tomato, and corn seed crops are all looking really good, but we’re starting 

to lose some of our brassica seed crops to Sclerotinia. We’ve been spraying sulfur weekly – 

considering all the rain we’ve  had  – but the crops that form the most dense canopies over the 

soil are impossible to cover completely, so the fungus comes up from the soil below. So far the 

bear hasn’t yet broken into the bee cages. Experimented with using flies as pollinators in 

addition to bees this year. Worked just sort of OK – we have a lot more to work out in terms of 

timing. Breeding plot looks fabulous this year. Making many crosses between inbred sweet corn 

lines. Squash pollinations wrapped up. Got a good fruit set on almost every line.  

 

(Little Compton RI) A lot of people are struggling with organic solutions to late blight and many 

other diseases this year. In desperation some are mixing various organic chemicals without 

much information from manufacturers. I hope at this winter’s New England Vegetable and Fruit 



Hoping the late July plantings of spinach, lettuce, broccoli, etc. will make it before we have a 

frost; Sept. 4th is a full moon and we hope to make it beyond that with luck. Seems like we're 

already having fall weather with nights in the low 50's.  People are starting to come out in 

droves. They're all talking about the small corn ears this year. So many customers don't seem to 

understand the weather connection.   


